
Principal’s Update                                                                                                   

Term 1 Week 9                                                                                                          

26th March, 2019 

Dear Parents, 

Holy Week                                                                                                                        

During weeks 10 and 11 the students will be journeying with Christ towards Easter as they engage in 

different prayer experiences. From Monday, the 1st of April until Thursday, the 11th of April a different 

prayer station will be created in the Meeting Place. You are welcome to join in our celebrations before school 

from 8:30am - 8:45am. 

The following outlines the different prayer stations that will be created: Palm Sunday, washing of the feet, 

the Last Supper, Jesus prays in the garden of Gethsemane, Jesus is betrayed, arrested and condemned to 

death, Jesus suffers, Jesus struggles to carry his cross, Jesus is nailed to the cross and dies, Jesus is placed in 

the tomb. 

Following these prayer experiences will be a whole school liturgy that will take place on Thursday, the 11th of 

April at 8:45am. 

Harmony Day                                                                                                                     

We had a great Harmony Day Celebration. Thank you to the amazing parents who shared their culture with 

the students.  

Afternoon Student Pick up                                                                                          

Can we please remind all parents to collect their children from the area under or near the hall after the bell 

as many parents are venturing up to the assembly and surrounding areas?  Our students’ safety is a priority 

and it is not easy to monitor who is leaving with whom when people are everywhere, obstructing our ability 

to see the students. Can we also remind you to leave the grounds via the gate near the hall rather than the 

front gate as students are taken though here for the buses. 

School Disco and Easter Hat Parade                                    

The school disco for this term is on this Friday 29th March from 5:30pm 

till  8pm. The year 6 parents have organised a Hotdog Meal Deal if you 

would like to order this as an alternate to cooking dinner.  The Easter 

Hat Parade will also be on with the disco. The Hot Dog note is attached 

in case your child did not bring one home.  

 



Staff Development / Pupil Free Days 

We will be holding two Staff Development / Pupil Free days this year.  
The first is on Friday 7th June.  On this day teachers will be developing their skills 
in creating learning experiences that encourage and support our students to be 
critical, deep thinkers, risk takers and problem solvers.  The second is on Friday 
25th October and is on Spirituality.  Both these Days will be held off the school 
site. The first at Our Lady of the Rosary Catholic School, Wyoming and the second is at the MacKillop 
Centre, Kincumber. 
 

School Photos 

School Photos this year will be on Wednesday 1st May. All children will need to be in their complete 
summer uniform please.  Envelopes for the photos were sent home yesterday afternoon. 
 
Kinder 2020 

It’s that time of the year already.  We will be holding our 2020 Kinder Information night on Tuesday 
2nd April at 7pm. The following day we will hold our Kinder Fun Morning on Wednesday 3rd April 
from 9:15am–10:30am. See flyer below. 
 
Mobile Phones and other Electronic Devices at School 

We understand that, in certain circumstances, your child may need to carry a mobile phone for the 
time between school and home as a safety precaution however we do not allow the students to use 
their phones at school. They need to be kept turned off and in their school bags throughout the 
school day.  If you need to get a message to your child throughout the school day please call the 
office and the message will be passed on. We ask that you remind your children that they must keep 
their phones off or they will be taken from them and you will be called. 
 
If your child brings a phone or other electronic device to school please be aware that the full 
responsibility lies with your child. We cannot ensure these items will be safe and secure. It is  
preferable that any unnecessary devices and toys be kept at home to avoid upset and disappointment.  
 
NAPLAN 

Information for parents on NAPLAN and the new system for the students to access the assessments 
is attached. 
 

IPad covers for families                                                                                        

We have a number of IPad covers that we no longer need. If you would like a cover for your child’s 

IPad they will be placed in the office foyer for pick up or you could email the office and we can send 

one home. There are three types of covers in varying conditions. 

 

 

 

Bunnings BBQ                                                                                                                      

Thank you to the parents who helped with the Bunnings BBQ on Sunday and thank you for your support. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Yvette Owens 
PRINCIPAL 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


